NATIONAL SCIENCE FOUNDATION WASHINGTON, D.C. 20550

November 23, 1982

Dr. Robert W. Wilson Bell Labs P. O. Box 400 Holmdel, NJ 07733

Dear Dr. Wilson and Co-Signatories:

Thank you for your letter of October 29 to F. S. Johnson and myself, describing the outcome of your meeting at Bell Laboratories to consider the future of millimeter wave astronomy in the United States. We appreciate being informed of your conclusion that a millimeter wave aperture synthesis instrument, capitalizing on technology at the Very Large Array (VLA), should be planned immediately because of its high scientific importance.

As most of you are aware, I have convened a Subcommittee of the NSF Astronomy Advisory Committee to advise on the future needs of millimeter- and submillimeter-wavelength astronomy. I am forwarding your letter to the Subcommittee for consideration. Its membership, which includes four of you, and its charge are enclosed. Their first meeting will be held on December 3, 1982, at the Foundation. The agenda includes a presentation and discussion of a mm-wavelength VLA.

Your overall outline for a scaled down VLA and brief enumeration of some of the significant scientific areas to be addressed are informative and helpful. Please keep us advised as you hold future meetings to study this instrument in more detail.

Sincerely yours,

Laura P. Bautz, Director

Division of Astronomical Sciences

Enclosures

List of Signatories Attached

copy w/incoming to: F. S. Johnson

Subcommittee Members

List of Signatories to October 29, 1982, Letter to F. S. Johnson and L. P. Bautz

Dr. Robert W. Wilson Bell Labs P. O. Box 400 Holmdel, NJ 07733

Dr. Philip M. Solomon Dept. of Earth & Space Science State University of NY Stony Brook, NY 11790

Dr. Lewis E. Snyder Astron. Dept. Univ. of IL 341 Astronomy Building 1011 West Springfield Avenue Urbana, IL 61801

Dr. Nicholas Z. Scoville Astron. & Phys. Dept. Univ. of Massachusetts Graduate Research Ctr, Rm. 6151 Amherst, MA 01003

Dr. Paul A. VandenBout Astronomy Department U. of TX at Austin, RLM 15.220 Austin, TX 78712

Dr. William J. Welch Radio Astron. Lab University of California 617 Campbell Hall Berkeley, CA 94720

Dr. Bobby Lee Ulich Nat. Radio Astron. Observ. Ste. 100 2010 N. Forbes Blvd. Tucson, AZ 85705

Dr. Francis J. Lovas Molecular Spectros Div. 545 Nat. Bur. Standards Washington, D. C. 20234

Dr. Marc L. Kutner
Dept. of Physics
Rensselaer Polytechnic Inst.
Troy, NY 12181

Dr. Patrick Palmer Dept. of Astron. & Astrophys. University of Chicago 5640 S. Ellis Chicago, IL 60637

Dr. Paul F. Goldsmith Dept. of Phys. & Astron. University of Massachusetts GRC Tower B Amherst, MA 01002

Dr. Gillian R. Knapp Dept. of Astrophys. Sci. Princeton University Princeton, NJ 08544

Dr. Edward B. Churchwell Astronomy Department U. ov Wisconsin, Madison 475 N. Charter Street Madison, WI 53706

Dr. Alan H. Barrett Dept. of Physics MIT, Rm. 26-331 Cambridge, MA 02139

Dr. Patrick Thaddeus Inst. for Space Studies 2880 Broadway New York, NY 10025

Dr. Thomas G. Phillips Dept. of Physics Caltech Pasadena, CA 91125

Dr. Antony A. Stark Crawford Hill Lab Bell Labs, NJ 07733

Dr. John Bally Bell Telephone Labs Crawford Hill Lab Holmdel, NJ 07733

NSF ASTRONOMY ADVISORY COMMITTEE

SUBCOMMITTEE ON

MILLIMETER- AND SUBMILLIMETER-WAVELENGTH ASTRONOMY

Alan H. Barrett, Chairman Department of Physics MIT Room 26-331 Cambridge, MA 02139 617-253-5283

Dennis Downes Institute de Radio Astronomie Millimetrique Universite de Grenoble 38406 50 Martin d' Heres France

Charles J. Lada Steward Observatory University of Arizona Tucson, AZ 85721 602-626-4878

33-76-423383

Patrick Palmer Dept. of Astron. and Astrophys. University of Chicago 5640 S. Ellis Chicago, IL 60637 312-962-7972 Lewis E. Snyder
Astronomy Department
University of Illinois
341 Astronomy Building
1011 W. Springfield Avenue
Urbana, IL 61801
217-333-3090

William J. Welch Radio Astronomy Laboratory University of California 617 Campbell Hall Berkeley, CA 94720 415-642-6679 (IRAM until 10/18/82)

Vernon L. Pankonin, NSF Staff Liaison - Division of Astronomical Sciences National Science Foundation 1800 G Street, N. W. Washington, D. C. 20550 202-357-9857

Helen B. Crismond, Secretary Division of Astronomical Sciences National Science Foundation 1800 G Street, N. W. Washington, D. C. 20550 202-357-9857

NSF ASTRONOMY ADVISORY COMMITTEE

SUBCOMMITTEE ON

MILLIMETER- AND SUBMILLIMETER-WAVELENGTH ASTRONOMY

Members: Alan H. Barrett, Chairman

Dennis Downes Charles J. Lada Patrick Palmer Lewis E. Snyder William J. Welch

Vernon L. Pankonin, NSF Staff Liaison

Helen B. Crismond, Secretary

A Subcommittee of the NSF Astronomy Advisory Committee has been formed to advise on future needs of millimeter- and submillimeter-wavelength astronomy.

The Report of the Astronomy Survey Committee "Astronomy and Astrophysics for the 1980's" is a general outline for the scientific thrusts and funding needs for astronomy in the coming decade. Implementation of the recommendations in this Report is the responsibility of the funding agencies. As the funding climate changes and scientific emphases change, the Foundation must have mechanisms to reassess the priorities periodically.

Other major construction projects now have a higher priority than the 25-meter millimeter-wavelength telescope and this development imparts a significant perturbation on the 1980's outline: The Report of the Survey Committee assumes the 25-meter telescope would be constructed. It is essential to maintain the momentum in millimeter- and submillimeter- wavelength astronomy that has developed through pioneering efforts of U.S. scientists, and advice is needed on the alternatives available for enhancing the research opportunities in this field. Hence, a Subcommittee of the Astronomy Advisory Committee on Millimeter- and Submillimeter-Wavelength Astronomy is being convened.

The Subcommittee should examine the following questions in particular:

- 1. What are the emerging emphases in the science which is addressed by observations at millimeter and submillimeter wavelengths?
- 2. Are the millimeter- and submillimeter-wavelength facilities in the United States, at universities and National Centers, and abroad adequate for the science to be addressed?
- 3. Are the facilities surveyed above accessible to U.S. astronomers? If not, what should be done to improve the accessibility?
- 4. What new facilities and instrumentation are required to remedy inadequacies, and what are the relative priorities for implementation?

The Subcommittee is asked, if possible, to provide a final report with recommendations at the spring 1983 meeting of the Astronomy Advisory Committee.